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Diamond Williams 

From: Scobie, Teresa A (TERRY) [terry.scobie@verizon.comJ 

Sent: Thursday, June 17, 201010:42 AM 

To: Filings@psc.state .fl.us 

Cc: O'Roark, Dulaney L; David Christian; Clark, Demetria Germaine 

Subject: Verizon Avenue Corp . - Request for Cancellation of CLEC Certificate 

Attachments: VZ Avenue-Request for cancellation of CLEC cert 6-17-1 O.pdf 

The attached is submitted for filing on behalf of Verizon Avenue Corp. by 

Dulaney L. Q'Roark III 
P. O. Box 110, MC FLTC0007 

Tampa, Florida 33601-0110 

(678) 259-1657 
.dg,Q[Q_clLk@v~Ii:Wo.,cqOJ 

The attached document consists of one page. 

Terry Scobie 

Legal Secretary II 

Verizon Legal Department 

P. O. Box 110 - MC FLTC0007 

Tampa, Florida 33601-0110 

813-483-2610 (tel) 

813-204-8870 (fax) 

terr:y..,~CQQi e@ l,Igr i_zon .c ~1"D. 
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~ 
Dulaney L. O'Roark III ver.zon 
Vice President & General Counsel, Southeast Region 
Legal Department 

5055 North Point Parkway 
Alpharetta, Georgia 30022 

Phone 678-259-1657 
Fax 678-259-5326 
de.oroark@verizon.com 

June 17, 2010 - VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
IOO?:>'33-~ 

Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Verizon Avenue Corp. 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Verizon Avenue Corp. ("Verizon Avenue") respectfully requests that the Commission 
cancel its competitive local exchange telecommunications company ("CLEC") 
certificate. 

In compliance with Rule 25-24.820, Verizon Avenue notes that it has submitted its 2010 
Regulatory Assessment Fee ("RAF") return and has made all required RAF payments. 
Verizon Avenue requests cancellation of its CLEC certificate because it no longer has 
any customers in Florida. Because Verizon Avenue has no customers, no action should 
be required with respect to customer deposits, final bills or customer notification. 

If you have any questions concerning this filing, please do not hesitate to call me at 
678-259-1657. 

Sincerely, 

s/Dulaney L. O'Roark III 

Dulaney L. O'Roark III 
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